

Dear Parents/Carers

What a lovely sunny and hot week it has been, so great to see the children enjoying the good weather outside at playtime and lunchtime. Following on from last week's assembly all children have now brought home their cereal bar from the Rapid Relief team.

The focus in school this week has been 'Healthy Eating' week and the children have been learning about making healthy choices and healthy lifestyles. The importance of drinking lots of water and protecting our skin has been particularly easy to demonstrate this week. Next week we are looking forward to welcoming one of our mums into school, who is a nurse, to do some work with the children around the topic of keeping healthy.

The children are working really hard at the moment and I particularly enjoyed the opportunity to work with some of the Year 2 children this week focussing on their writing around the story of Zog. It's always a pleasure to see how much they have progressed in their learning throughout the year.

Year R have most certainly been making the most of the beautiful weather this week and have been planting flowers in our Reception Area. I am sure you will agree it looks very cheerful and bright! Thank you very much to those parents/carers who donated plants.



All year groups are in the process of changing the hall boards so lots of artwork going on. I am sure you will all be looking forward to seeing the end product, so much work goes into making them look amazing.

Kind Regards

Tina Lygar

Tina Lagdon - Head Teacher





Year 2 Leavers Assembly

Year 2 Leaver's assembly is on Thursday 20th July at 2pm. This is Year 2's last opportunity to perform for you at WIS and we hope that all Year 2 parents/carers will be able to attend.

Parking in Waynflete Avenue

I was really saddened and disappointed to receive an email from a resident of Waynflete Avenue this week. A Waynflete parent had blocked her driveway so she couldn't leave then when he returned with his child he proceeded to swear at her and told her that if she did not stop he would ram her with his car. The resident has reported the incident to the police. I would ask you to respect the residents and please not to park and block their drive and certainly not threaten them. This does not show respect towards others, respect is one of our school values that we work really hard on with our children.

Hats, Sun Cream and Water Bottles

Please can we remind you how important it is that your child brings a sun hat and water bottle each day to school, especially with the high temperatures we have been having over this last week.

We also attach a letter that we have been asked to circulate to all parents/carers from Public Health, West Northamptonshire Council which contains useful information about sun protection and hay fever.

Strings Tuition

This is just a reminder that if your child is going into Year 1 or 2 in September and would like the opportunity to learn either the violin or cello, please kindly let the School Office know so they can send you the relevant form to complete and return. All forms need to be returned by Wednesday 21st June so that we can confirm the exact numbers to the Northampton Music and Performing Arts Trust (NMPAT) who provide the tuition.

Extended Services

Can we ask that anyone with outstanding invoices for Term 6, please kindly settle these as soon as possible. Thank you.

National Online Safety

We would like to remind you that the National Online Safety website has lots of posters and help guides for all the online platforms, as well as quick helpful video guides to help with some top tips for online safety for younger children in KS1. As well as the website you can download an app from the Apple/Android Stores. As a member, school and our parents have free access to the site and all the resources, below is the link for you to register with National Online Safety: https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/waynflete-infants-school. This week we have attached a guide about "Money Muling".





Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and this is at the centre of everything we do within school. WIS is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. All children have the right to be and feel safe. If you have any concerns about any child please contact the schools Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Mrs Lagdon and Mrs Watson.

Next Week

Monday 19 th June	Dodgeball – 3.00 pm until 4.15 pm – (Please make sure your child has appropriate clothing to change into)
Tuesday 20 th June	Strings Tuition Football Club – 3.00pm – 4.00pm (Please make sure your child brings appropriate clothing to change into)
Wednesday 21st June	Athletics Competition at BJS – 1.15 pm-3.15 pm (Your child will be bringing a letter home this afternoon if they have been chosen to participate in this event).
Friday 23 rd June	Sharing Assembly (Your child will bring home a letter if they are sharing)